JĘZYK ANGIELSKI IV LO 21.03.2021

Temat: Ogłoszenia

Ogłoszenie musi zawierać informację umożliwiającą kontakt. Z reguły są one schematyczne, a liczba użytych słów ograniczona do niezbędnego minimum. Mogą zawierać liczne skróty, nie używamy zaimków ani przedimków.

Bardziej rozbudowane są ogłoszenia związane z poszukiwaniem zagubionych rzeczy lub zwierzaka – tutaj musimy opisać wygląd .Zazwyczaj stosujemy 3-4 przymiotniki, pamiętając o ich właściwej kolejności, zgodnie ze skrótem

OPSASHCOMP:

Opinion – subiektywna opina

size - rozmiar

age - wiek

shape - kształt

colour - kolor

origin-pochodzenie

material - material

purpose – cel, przeznaczenie

Ćwiczenia

1. Proszę rozszyfrować skróty użyte w ogłoszeniach



- 2. Na podstawie podanych informacji proszę zredagować ogłoszenia
- I'm interested in buying 2 tickets for the concert of Lady Gaga in Warsaw on May 1st. The seats must be in the front row. I can pay up to PLN 900 for each ticket. Please call me. My name is Jan and my phone number is 123456789.

- I am interested in buying a laptop. I need it for computer graphics. I can only pay up to PLN 500 . Please contact Ted. I am in year 3.
- I'm selling a guitar. It sounds great and it is in perfect condition. It's 2years old and I'm asking PLn500 for it. Please call me. My name is David Z and my phone number is 987654321
- 3. Proszę napisać ogłoszenie o zgubieniu swetra:
- napisać w jakich okolicznościach zaginął sweter
- opisać zagubiony sweter
- wyjaśnić, że ma on dla Państwa szczególne znaczenie
- poprosić uczciwego znalazcę o kontakt

Temat 2

Sports sports - reading and vocabulary tasks

I Z podanych odpowiedzi proszę wybrać zgodną z treścią tekstu.

ARSENAL

Arsenal, a London football team, and Arsenal fans are called Gunners, (sometimes Gooners) after the gun on their badge. The fans are believed to be the best-educated in the country but they also have the reputation of being a bit boring. Other fans joke that rather than eating the horrible burgers and pies that are the typical food at most football grounds, Gooners eat expensive and healthy sandwiches.

Arsenal fans are generally quieter than other fans, and don't have quite so many songs and chants for supporting their team when they play. This is why rival supporters give the Arsenal ground, Highbury, the nickname 'Highbury the library'.

In fact Arsenal fans' most famous chant is 'Boring, Boring, Arsenal', which was sung by rival fans when Arsenal used to score one goal and defend for the rest of the match. Now Arsenal fans sing 'Boring, Boring, Boring Arsenal' themselves with a degree of irony, as they now play the most stylish football in England.

Arsenal's recent success has seen ticket sales rise and a new generation of fans. However, this success has led to changes that haven't been welcome. The Arsenal team badge was changed last year to a modern simple version. While Arsenal argue that this was to stop unauthentic T-shirts being sold, many believe it was just to make sales bigger. Then Arsenal got a new team sponsor, which appeared on the shirt bigger than ever. The demand for match tickets has also led to Arsenal building a new stadium but, only about 400 metres from the old one!

- 1) People say that Arsenal's fans
 - a)have more money than other fans
 - b) are not interesting people
 - c) have guns
 - d) like joking a lot.
- 2) Arsenal is called "Highbury the library" because
 - a) they usually score only one goal

- b) their fans read more books than other fans
- c) they don't sing as much as other football fans
- d) their fans cannot sing at all.
- 3. There have been changes in the club because
 - a) their fans want them
 - b) not enough tickets are sold for the matches
 - c) there will be a new stadium
 - d) the club wants to make more money
- 4. The text comes from
 - a) sports magazine
 - b) the official Arsenal webpage
 - c) a football commentary
 - d) an encyclopaedia

II Do każdej dyscypliny sportu proszę dopasować nazwę miejsca, gdzie jest ona uprawiana.

on the circuit, on the pitch, in the ring, on the table, on the course, in the pool, on the rink, on the track, n the court, on the range

SPORT	PLACE	OTHER SPORTS
archery		shooting
athletics		cycle racing
baseball		football, rugby
boxing		wrestling
golf		obstacle race
ice-skating		ice hockey, curling
motor-racing		speedway
snooker		billiards
swimming		synchronized swimming,
		diving, water polo
tennis		badminton, squash, volleyball,
		basketball

<u>.</u>
III Proszę dopisać nazwy sportowców
tennis
football
cycling

swimming
weightlifting
hockey
ice – skating
athletics
basketball
golf
motor – racing
horse-racing
Temat 3

Speaking activities

Proszę spróbować odpowiedzieć na następujące pytania:

- 1. What sport do you practise regularly? How often do you practise it? Where? Why do you practise it? When did you start doing it?
- 2. Is it important to practise sports? Why?
- 3. What is your favourite sport? Why are you a fan of it? If it is a team sport, do you support any team?
- 4. Give names of well-known sportsmen. What are they famous for? Which disciplines of sport do they represent?
- 5. Why are football and tennis called 'spectator sports'? What football matches can attract the most spectators?
- 6. Have you ever been to a football match? A tennis tournament? An athletic contest? A bullfight? If yes, what do you remember about it? If no, which one would you go to and why?